

Hurst Community Association
Executive Meeting Monday 3rd September 2012.

1) Present. Richard Amber, Lindsey Kingsley, Steven Kingsley, Brian Scanlon.
Donald Barr, Alan Fish, Kishor Thacker.

2 Apologies for absence. John Horton, Wendy McGuire. Stuart Harris Heffer.
Andy Cockrane. Linda Kingsley.

Callum Marks Attended the Meeting to discuss his show on 10th November. A fee of £300 was agreed and further meeting on 1st November to finalise details.

3. Minutes.

Minutes of the last meeting were read out and approved.

4 Matters arising from the minutes.

5a. Post.

This caused damage to a vehicle entering the car park on Thursday 30th August. The damage amounted to £182.33 and the owner of the vehicle is claiming recompense from the centre. There was some discussion on this and it was decided that as a gesture of good will the centre should pay but at the same time not admitting any responsibility, the secretary will write a letter to Mr Longden to this effect and enclose a cheque for £182.33. All correspondence with regard to this will be filed with these minutes.

5b You Choose. Grants for HCF, HCC IT. Pantomime Lights, were submitted on 10th September.

5 Chairman's report.

a We have a new bin for recycling glass.

6 Secretaries report.

a Tameside MBC have booked the centre for voting on Thursday 15th November. Back stage will be available for panto rehearsal and Guitar workshop.

7 Treasurers report.

Bank Balances as at 3.9.2012
No.1 Account 16053.02
No.2 Account 16500.00
Income & Expenditure for August 2012
Income 1107
Expenditure
Insurance 212
Maintenance 531
Cleaning 324
Water & Sewerage 44
Heat & Light 447
Printer 60 1618

8 Sections and Groups.

SSCP *Singing and dancers will rehearse Wednesday and Thursday principals. This will hopefully minimise any disturbance to photographic. DB thanked Lindsey on behalf of the photographic club for her consideration in this matter.*

Stage *Construction of scenery for panto is well under way*

Bar. *There are several functions requiring the bar in the next few weeks and DB has passed these on to Linda.*

Lighting and sound. *No issues.*

Development Committee. *It is hoped that the Halloween party will go ahead.*

Wardrobe. *Wendy not present.*

Scouts.

U Theatre. *DB said that this group are behind with their fees and will come to the centre this Wednesday to sort this out.*

Church. *No issues.*

9 Safety.

No items submitted.

10 Any other business.

No items submitted.

There being no further business the chairman thank all present and closed the meeting at 8.0.

Next Meeting Monday 1st October at 7.30.